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Township of Havelock-Belmont-Methuen

1 Ottawa Street E. P.O. Box 10, Havelock, ON KOL 120
www.hbmtwp.ca ¢ Email: havbelmet@hbmtwp.ca
Phone: 705-778-2308 Fax: 705-778-5248

Please note this was sent to publication as of August 23rd, 2024

OFFICE CLOSURE:

The Township Office will be closed on Monday, September 2,
2024 in observance of Labour Day. Enjoy a safe and happy
long weekend!

COUNCIL MEETING SCHEDULE:

Please note all meetings are hybrid, which means they are
open to the public within the Council Chamber and virtually
via zoom. All regular meetings will begin at 9:30am.

* Tues. Sept. 3, 2024 @ 9:30am — Regular Council Meeting
* Tues. Sept. 17, 2024 @ 9:30am — Regular Council Meeting

Meeting dates are subject to change, please visit the Township
website https:/fevents.hbmtwp.ca/council for more information.

HBM COMMUNITY CENTRE 2024/2025
SEASON:

¢ Havelock Minor Hockey - Registration is open, please direct
all inquiries to havelockminorhockey@gmail.com.

* Havelock Figure Skating Club - Registration is now open,
please call Jena Trimble at 705-927-6874 or email havelock.
figureskating@gmail.com.

The Parks, Recreation, and Facilities team aims to have the
ice installed by the 3rd week in September.

WINTER SEASON 2024 TO 2026 SNOW

PLOWING QUOTATIONS - #PW-2024-06:

HBM Township is requesting snow plowing sealed quotations.
All quotations are to be submitted on forms available on the
Township website (www.hbmtwp.ca) or Office. The sealed
quotation should be plainly marked, as per the following:

Location: Township of Havelock-Belmont-Methuen Office
1 Ottawa St E., PO Box 10, Havelock, ON, KOL 1Z0

Attention: Peter Lauesen — CRS, Manager of Public Works

Deadline Date: Monday, September 16, 2024, at 11:00am
(local time)

2024 PROPERTY TAX DUE DATE:

Final Property Tax bills were mailed out in June, please contact the office at
705-778-2308 if you have not received your bill.

Second Instaliment Due: Monday, September 30, 2024

2024/2025 DEPOSIT RETURN PROGRAM -
SEEKING COMMUNITY PARTNER:

HBM Township is committed to improving resident access and participation in
deposit return systems to reduce deposit containers from entering the Blue Box
system. To that end, HBM Township is seeking a local organization partner to
provide a “depot’ site at the 6th Line Municipal waste facility for the 2024/25 period.

The outcomes of this partnership are to:
- Build community relationships
- Increase access to deposit return recycling systems
- Improve recycling awareness within Ptbo County
- Provide funding for community partner

Applications are to be submitted online at www.hbmtwp.ca on or before
September 15, 2024, at 4:00pm.

BUILDING BY-LAW FEE REVIEW

- SEPTIC PERMIT FEES:

After November 17, 2024, Peterborough Public Health (PPH) will no longer
oversee the delivery of septic permit services, as they will be moved over to
local municipalities.

Now, therefore, the Municipality of Havelock-Belmont-Methuen proposes to
enact a By-law to change the Building By-law Fees, specifically to add septic
system permit fees.

A public meeting will be held on September 17, 2024, at 9:30am. This public
meeting will be held in hybrid fashion (in-person and electronically). If you wish
to participate or simply observe, the virtual zoom link will be available on the
first page of the Council Meeting agenda, or you may contact the Municipal
Clerk, Robert Angione, by email at bangione@hbmtwp.ca, no later than
12:00pm (noon) on the day prior to the scheduled meeting.

For further information visit our website at www.hbmtwp.ca or contact the
Municipal Office at 705-778-2308.




